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Warmingham CE Primary School 
School Lane, Warmingham 

Cheshire. CW11 3QN 
Tel: 01270 526260 

 
Principal of Warmingham: Kate Appleby 

Executive Head of RCSAT: Nic Badger 
 

School Diary for the 
Week Beginning: 

27th March 2023 
 

Monday 
Y3, Y4 & Y5 – Love Music 

Trust lessons. 
Maypole Dancing (KS2) 

 
Tuesday 

PE for All 
Y6 SATs Club 

 
Wednesday 
 
Thursday 

Y6 – Love Music Trust 
lesson. 

 
Y6 Delivering Easter 

Eggs to the village 
 

Miss Jolene’s Dance Club 
(KS2) 

 
Friday  
PE for Badgers, Squirrels 

& Hedgehogs 
 

Easter Service at St 
Leonard’s 10am 

Leaving School at 9:30am 
FULL UNIFORM PLEASE 

 
Choir (KS2) 

 

 
Jenson H and Mrs Allen 

 

 
 
 
 
 

‘Let Your Light Shine’ 
Matthew 5:16 

Dear Parents, 
 
It’s been another busy week in school as we finish our study themes and 
start preparing for Easter.    The children in Hedgehogs, Squirrels and 
Badgers have been working on some songs with Mrs Henry in music.   
They will be preforming these at the Easter Service on Friday – please 
try to join us.    The children will need to come into school in their full 
school uniform rather than their PE kits.   Badgers, Squirrels’ and 
Hedgehogs’ will need to bring their PE kits into school on Friday for 
their lessons. 
 
We are looking forward to seeing the Easter Bonnets the children in 
Otters’ and Hedgehogs have created.   The children will be wearing their 
bonnets to church. 
 
Mr Barton will be leaving us on Friday to take up a full-time position at 
Reaseheath College.   He will be greatly missed by the children and staff.   
On Tuesday, we successfully appointment his replacement.   Mr Milne 
who will be joining us next term.   He will be working closely with Mr 
Friel to ensure that we provide the best possible PE provision in school.   
This includes the lessons we deliver, the coaches we invite into school, 
the games the children play at morning break and lunch time as well as 
competing against other schools.      
 
Have a wonderful weekend. 
 
Kind regards, 
 

 
Kate Appleby 
Principal of Warmingham CE Primary 
Proud member of the Rural Church Schools Academy Trust 
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Car Parking 
 

Thank you for supporting the changes we have made this week to 
our drop off and pick up times.    It has helped to reduce the risk 
of the children getting hurt not only at the beginning and end of 

the day but also as we walk to and from the village hall, especially 
after worship. We are working on plans to get the pathway 

compressed to help with prams and pushchairs. 
 

Couple of reminders: 
1. All children must use the back gate to enter and leave the 

school grounds.   The gates are open between 8:45 – 
9:00am and then again at 3:05 – 3:20pm. 

2. The front gate can only be used by the children who live in 
the village and walk to school and when the person driving 
has a blue badge.   Mrs Marsden needs to see all blue 
badges.   These families need to press the buzzer when 
they arrive, and Mrs Marsden will let you in.   There may 
be times when she is on the phone or delivering a message, 
please wait patiently and she will let you in as soon as 
possible. 

3. If you park on the road, please ensure that you don’t park 
opposite the school gates so families crossing have a clear 
view of traffic so they can cross over safely. 

 
PE Kits – After Easter 

 
After Easter, we will no longer be asking the children to come 

dressed in the PE kits on a Tuesday and Friday.   This was one of 
our COVID measures which we no longer need to continue. 

 
After Easter, the children will need to bring their PE kits in a red 

draw string bag (no rucksacks please as we simply don’t have 
enough space).   Kits need to be brought in each Monday, and they 

will come home again on a Friday for washing. 
 

The children need to come to school in their full school uniforms 
each morning from Easter onwards. 

 

 

PE Kit 
We have made the decision to change the colour of our PE top 

from white to red.    The white tops haven’t been ideal for PE as 
they become discoloured quickly. 

We are currently talking to Badged to discuss the different 
options but wanted you to be aware of the change, just in case you 
were thinking of buying a new PE shirt soon.    We are looking to 
replace the current top with one that dries quickly and doesn’t 

cost any more than our current top, but also looks smart.   

We will not be expecting everyone to buy a new shirt immediately 
– instead we would like you to purchase one of the new tops the 

next time your child’s needs replacing over the next year. 

The red PE tops will become compulsory from September 2024.  
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Support with Trips and Residentials 

 
Recently, we have sent out information about the residentials 

next year.   There are also a few trips planned before the end of 
this academic year.    We know that lots of our families are finding 

things financially challenging at the moment.     If you are 
struggling to pay for any of the trips or the residential, please 

either speak to or email Mrs Appleby.   Please don’t over stretch 
yourselves.    There is some funding we can access to support you. 

 

 

 

 
King Charles III Coronation 

 
After Easter, we will be spending the first three weeks of term 

learning about Kings and Queen’s in preparation for the 
coronation.    King Charles is passionate about our environment 
and conservation.   We share his passion and to commemorate 
King Charles’ Coronation we are going to be working on some 
projects which will encourage more wildlife into our grounds 

including a wildflower garden, flower beds, bird boxes and 
hedgehog houses.   We are also hoping to invite an artist who 

specialises in recycled art to create a sculpture with the children.   
If you would like to help with any of the above, please speak to 

Mrs Appleby. 
 

Our parish council have kindly ordered a commemoration coin 
for each of the children.    

 

Home/School Agreement 
 

On Monday, the children will be bringing home a copy of our new 
home/school agreement for you to read and sign.   It will need to 

be returned by the Friday 31st March. 
 

 

 
Easter Service – Reminder 

 
Our Easter Service is on Friday 31st March at 10am. 

Parents are welcome to join us.   
 

We will be leaving school at 9:30am – please join us to walk down 
to the church.   We will unlock the back gate at 9:30am for you to 

join the children. 
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Let Your Light Shine – Ours Stars this Week: 
Otters (Reception) ~ Elsie for showing such joy in her fantastic writing about sunflowers. 
Hedgehogs (Y1) ~ Ivy for her friendship and generosity of her time for others. 
Hedgehogs (Y2) ~ Noah for his service and perseverance towards his reading, both at school and at 
home.  
Squirrels (Y3) ~ Seb for showing the Christian value Joy. This week he has shown a real joy and 
positive attitude towards his learning. 
Squirrels (Y4) ~ Mae for showing courage whilst on our trip to Chester Zoo. 
Badgers (Y5) ~ Alice for the service and friendship she shows all of the children in Badgers Class.  
Badgers (Y6) ~Lucy for the joy and wisdom she showed when classifying animals in Science.  
PE Award (KS1) ~Teddy for superb listening, throwing and catching skills. 
PE Award (KS2) ~ James for fantastic focus and dodging skills in house dodgeball. 
Mrs Appleby’s Principal Award ~ Squirrels’ Class for the joy they showed whist at Chester Zoo on 
Wednesday. 
 

House Points 
House Birch Oak Sycamore Willow 

This Week 173 162 168 133 
Top of the House Ethan James Olivia Molly, Nathan 

,Seb 
This Year 1609 1820 1444 1318 

 

 
This week our Ethos Council have chosen Olivia for being brave  and having a nice, projective voice 
when she was opening worship. 
 

 

Our Ethos Council will be leading worship this week. 

 
This Week’s Family Bible Reading 

The Escape  
Pages 68 – 73  
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Spring Term 2023 
27th March - Study Theme Exhibition (Home Learning due in) – Parents Welcome 

30th March – Y6 delivering Easter Eggs to the local community 
31st March – Easter Service @ St Leonard’s – 10am – All Welcome 

 
Summer Term 2023 

26th to 28th April – KS2 Residential to CMC Bryn-y-Moel Wales 
2nd to 5th May – KS2 swimming at Bunbury 

22nd May - - Study Theme Exhibition (Home Learning due in) – Parents Welcome 
7th to 8th June – KS1 Residential to Delamere 

13th June – EYFS/KS1 Liverpool Philharmonic 
14th June – RCSAT Games Tournament 

15th June – KS2 Halle at Bridgewater Hall, Manchester 
4th July – SENS Day 

7th July – Sports’ Day 
13th July – KS2 End of Year Production – 2pm and 6pm 

14th July – Reserve Sports’ Day 
17th July - - Study Theme Exhibition (Home Learning due in) – Parents Welcome 

18th July – STAR Picnic Day 
19th July – Leavers’ Service at 10am – All Welcome 

 
TERM Dates & INSET Days 

New dates or changes to previously advertised dates are shown in bold. 
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